

Dear ministry partners,

I remember a co-worker asking us during the UNTO devotions, "As you pack for different trips this summer, what are you packing?" She encouraged us to pack the fruits of the Holy Spirit such as patience, kindness, forgiveness, endurance, etc. I didn't know how much I would need all of these.

Our trip to Colombia was very fruitful despite a lot of very heavy spiritual warfare. Some of you know the airline lost several suitcases on our way to Colombia including my personal suitcase and the one with the Luopads. I know that many of you were praying for us.

Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding.

~Proverbs 3:5

The Luopads arrived a day late. They were all soaking wet. We had to wash them and repack them. I have not recovered my personal suitcase even today. But we thank God that even with the delay, we were able to RESTORE dignity in the lives of so many women.



During our time in Colombia, we prayed and sang worship songs a lot. And for sure, our God was faithful because 61 people prayed the sinner's prayer. They invited Christ into their lives and 3 people rededicated their lives to Christ.





A quick story of God's intervention. One day, as we were driving from the hotel to the church, the taxi broke down. As our teammates were waiting for another driver to arrive, they decided to share the gospel and praise God, the taxi driver rededicated his life to Christ.

From August 5th to 22nd, I will be traveling to Kenya for a women's health workshop in Marsabit so please keep me in your prayers. Remember the harvest is ready as the Bible says so I am ready to go out there and share the good news.

Thank you for your faithful financial support and prayers. I pray God's blessing on you and your family.

Tabitha